Devizes and District Allotment Association.

Minutes of committee meeting held on 
2nd August 2011 at 1930 hours.
Attendees:        Nigel Carter                          Chair




Graham Saunders              Secretary

      Gisela Coker


Treasurer

      Dave Bryant




Ben Rees




Tess Kilby



Eileen Clark

                              Catherine Brown

                              Chris Gay
Apologies:          Nil
Minutes of  last committee meeting 6th June  2011
Nigel ran through the minutes and it was agreed that they were a true reflection of that meeting.

Proposed by Ben Rees
Seconded  Eileen Clark

Carried by all.

Matters arising from those minutes:
Situation regarding the building at Windsor Drive now that Council appear to have vacated.

Council and situation re site – mowing of paths. Clarity on ‘ownership’ of paths sought.
Flyer/newsletter did not get published for various reasons.

Car parking at entrance to driveway up to Windsor Drive still an issue –particularly at school leaving time.  Ben has previously spoken to the headmaster but problem persists.

No parking signs??

Chairman’s report.

Nigel agreed to contact the Town Council re the first two items above.  See AOB.
Secretary’s report. 

Graham reported that Tam Bassett has resigned from the Committee due to personal circumstances. 
Treasurers report.

Currently there are 33 members.
£46-40 was raised at the Flower Show.

£616-92p held in Bank.

Gisela reported that the plot holders at Quakers Walk were now responsible for keeping the paths cut etc.

Any other business:

Nigel suggested that we arrange for a ‘speaker’ for an evening.  Discussion followed on who, when, subject etc.
Chris Gay had heard a speaker from Lackham College and she volunteered to make an enquiry.

Further discussion followed as to whether there should be a charge for the evening. It was agreed that members would be free – for non members a fee of £5 was proposed but with an encouragement to join the Association for the same amount.

Date and venue to be arranged.

Ben reported that the Halloween Trial will not be held this year – it has been superseded by the Easter Trail, which proved popular.

Hopefully the annual pumpkin competition will be held on 22 October.

Graham pointed out that the committee did not have a Vice Chairman appointed on the committee.  Dave Bryant was nominated for this position – agreed to accept and was unanimously voted in.

Council normally subscribe an amount of money for the purchase of cleaning and toilet materials. Not recd this year.   Nigel will contact the Council.
Seed catalogues – Dave Bryant in contact with Dobies – still deciding best way of distributing catalogues.
There being no other business the meeting closed at 2015 hrs.

Date of next meeting Tuesday 6th December 2011.  Police HQ Social Club.
(This meeting was cancelled)

Signed:

Chairman………………………………………………………………..

Secretary……………………………………………………………….

